Dear Parent/Carer,

Thank you for your ongoing support of your young person and the school, as we move through the first week of our new term. It is encouraging to see our young people engage in the many supported study sessions, clubs and activities on offer throughout the week. As a reminder, details of these can be found on the school website, linked below

<u>Clubs and Activities | Braes High School | Braes High School | Secondary School Falkirk | Falkirk Education</u>

Friday 27th October 2023 – Captain's Charity Day – a message from our School Captains

Hi everyone,

On Friday October 27th we are hosting a Halloween Day to raise money for Multiple Sclerosis Society which directly impacts our school community so a £1 donation would be asked by each pupil. There will be an online Ipay account for this if easier for people.

We want pupils to dress up in their best Halloween costumes or dress down if you prefer (inappropriate for school of course) for the chance to win a prize! We will be hosting a bake sale at lunch with lots of tasty treats so hopefully pupils can bring some change! We will be hosting a fun Dooking for Apples Interhouse with the chance for pupils to earn points for their House!

Thanks,

The School Captains and Ochil House Captains

School Inspection

As communicated previously, a team of HM Inspectors of Education intend to visit Braes High School during the week beginning Monday 6th November. The inspection, in line with routine practice, will see the inspection team meet with young people, parents/carers, staff and other organisations that work with our school. Following the visit, parents/carers will receive a report from the inspection team.

We are exceptionally proud of our young people in Braes High School, the way in which they conduct themselves, their attitude to learning and their contribution to the school and wider community. We are also grateful for the support of Braes parents/carers; of great help in ensuring our young people can maximise their potential.

All parents/carers are invited to complete the survey, linked below, which closes on **Friday 27**th **October 2023**. The results of this questionnaire will help the inspection team shape their visit. We would thank parents/carers in advance for completing this.

Parents / Carers (Secondary)

Yours sincerely,

lain Livingstone